IRA M. LEFF

AND ASSOCIATES

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

1722 PINETREE CIRCLE, N.E. ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30329

WWW.IRALEFF.COM

IRALEFF@IRALEFF.COM

TELEPHONE: (404) 633-1801

IRA M. LEFF

FACSIMILE: (404) 633-1830

January 12, 2010

ELDER LAW MINUTE

Last week I wrote about patients being dumped on hospitals by nursing homes. This week I want to continue with the illegal discharge theme.

It has become commonplace for a resident of a nursing home to be told that her need for skilled rehabilitation was over and therefore she must take her possessions and leave. What if she stills need 24/7 nursing care? Sorry, we are just a rehab. center. You will need to find a long-term care nursing home.

In addition to the possible FAIR HOUSING ACT violation which we explored on December 28, 2009, the Rehab. Center is violating the BILL OF RIGHTS FOR RESIDENTS OF LONG-TERM CARE FACILITIES, O.C.G.A. § 31-8-100 et seq.

...[A] facility may involuntarily transfer a resident only ... after other reasonable alternatives have been exhausted [and inter alia] ... nonpayment of allowable fees has occurred. The conversion of a resident from private pay status to Medicaid eligibility due to exhaustion of personal financial resources or from Medicare to Medicaid does not constitute nonpayment of fees. O.C.G.A. § 31-8-116(a)(3).

The DHR regulations also address this issue:

When a resident has been converted from full or private pay status to Medicaid eligibility due to exhaustion of personal financial resources, nonpayment of allowable fees has not occurred so long as the facility participates in the Medicaid program. Similarly, conversion from Medicare/Medicaid eligibility status does not constitute nonpayment of allowable fees....Where space permits, the resident must be given the option of staying in the facility, if the facility is certified to provide the new level of care. DHR Regs. § 290-5-39-.11

Next week we will look at the various remedies for this violation.

Information contained in this newsletter is general in nature and not intended as legal advice. Legal advice should be obtained before action is taken based upon this information. Receiving this Elder Law Minute newsletter does not create an attorney-client relationship. If you wish to unsubscribe, please let us know. Copyright 2010 by Ira M. Leff and Associates. All rights reserved.